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Date: September 13, 2024 

 

Dear Parents,  
 
Here are some highlights from the past week, which were filled with significant learning experiences for 
our students. Our students were engaged in their NGRT benchmark tests and baseline assessments; 
these tests improve our understanding of each student's progress and tailor our teaching to their individual 
needs. 
 
Additionally, our Sixth Form students continue in their ongoing Friday assessments, demonstrating their 
hard work and dedication to their studies. 
 
To wrap up a fantastic week, our Primary team celebrated Roald Dahl Day!  It was truly a delight to see 
various characters from his beloved stories come to life within our school community. The spirit of creativity 
and imagination filled the air, bringing joy to both students and staff alike. This event reinforced our love 
for reading and storytelling in a fun and engaging way. 
 
UAE Child Protection Law 
We would like to once again emphasise the importance of our Child Protection and Safeguarding policy, 
with specific attention to the UAE Child Protection Law. 

 
Federal Law No. 3 enacted in 2016, aims to protect children from all forms of abuse and is referred to as 
Wadeema’s Law. The safety, security and wellbeing of every child in our school community are top 
priorities.  
 
As mandated by the UAE Child Protection Law, all schools are required to report any abuse or neglect by 
a parent or guardian to the relevant authorities. To ensure that we handle these matters with the utmost 
confidentiality and care we have safeguarding leads and a governor of safeguarding. Our governor is also 
a member of the Dubai Foundation for Women and Children, which provides further support and oversight 
in these matters.  
 
Whatsapp Messages 
To maintain a respectful environment within our school community, we kindly ask that you refrain from 
sharing any disrespectful comments about staff or students in Whatsapp group messages. Such 
messages can negatively impact morale. Please use email as the official communication channel for all 
student-related concerns. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
We want to emphasize the critical importance of punctuality and regular attendance to ensure a productive 
and supportive learning environment for all students. We kindly request the support of all parents in 
ensuring that students arrive punctually at 7:30 a.m. We also request that you adhere to the scheduled 
opening and closure of the school gates at 7:50 a.m. Students must be present in our assemblies at 7:30 
a.m. to sing the National Anthem and recite the Quran. 
 
We believe that with your support, we can make this school year a truly successful and memorable 
experience for all students. Thank you for your attention to these important matters. 
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Activities Next Week 

 
 

We look forward to more exciting weeks ahead. Happy weekend! 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
   
Susan Rubin Varghese 
Deputy Principal  
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